LTPOA Meeting Minutes October 14, 2008

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with the following board members present:  Janet Hirsch, Ron Sansone, Ann Schatzman, Marilyn Meyer and Joe Hejnal.

President Sansone asked for a motion to accept the September minutes which had been posted on the website.  Motion made by Marilyn Meyer, seconded by Joe Hejnal, motion passed.

President’s Report

President Sansone began the meeting by reporting that there is a piece missing from the roof of the new maintenance building.  The builder will be here in the morning to work on it.

Additionally, President Sansone reported that the new security company, Stryker, was working out great, but we will be reducing their work hours due to the change in season.  Security will work the lake community on Fridays and Saturdays five hours each day.

Lastly, President Sansone announced that Jeff Burgert was more than likely going to Iraq so he will train a new guard to take over Lake Tishomingo security.  Using Jeff is a lot better than a volunteer because Jeff has no ties to anyone at the lake.  Joe Hejnal stated that since the start of the increased security around the lake, things have really calmed down.  President Sansone also stated that the there was another loud noisy party on the south side of the lake, near the entrance on Saturday night that ran from 1 am until 4 am.

Treasurer’s Report

Marilyn Meyer, Treasurer, reported for September.  The Financial Report for September is listed separately.  There are 17 delinquent assessments.  The loan was locked in on October 1, 2008 and we borrowed an additional $20,000.  Also we need to be reimbursed for paving driveways.  Motion to approve the Financial Report for September made by Joe Hejnal and seconded by Janet Hirsch.  Motion passed.

Marilyn presented the following bills for payment:

Legal Quarterly 

$2,425

Stryker Security

$1,064.75

Mowing


$305.00

McLaren Grading 

$10,000

McLaren Grading

$3,469.64 (Creek Clean Out)

Meramec Paving

$850.50 (Road Repairs)

4 Newsletters

$833.51

Portable Toilet

$90.00

Keys


$8.40 (Maintenance Shed)

Motion made by Joe Hejnal seconded by Janet Hirsch to pay the above listed bills.  Motion passed.  

Finance Committee 

Janet Hirsch reported that income tax return for last year was turned in.

Security

Joe Hejnal reiterated that security was being cut back until April 2009.

Communications 

Janet Hirsch stated that the deadline for the next newsletter is October 20, 2008.

Building Director

Joe Hejnal reported that he had spoken with all property owners who needed to complete the paving of their driveways.  The following property owners are waiting for their driveways to be completed:  Joel Critchlow (driveway is dug out and is waiting on the paving), Joe Fiorino (is taking his driveway out of commission), James Miller (has finished one driveway and is waiting to do the other), Steve Marler (lake did driveway for him and Meramec Paving is waiting to be paid as Mr. Marler signed the agreement), Francis Neuner (President Sansone stated that he spoke with Mr. Neuner as he was the last homeowner to comply and that he wanted to do his entire driveway, but President Sansone said just to do the bare minimum right now and finish the rest of the driveway in the future), Chad Sutterer (did one driveway and the other one he is going to either sod or pull out the culvert pipe), Matt Schweiss (has done one driveway and is waiting to do the other driveway but has made sure that nothing from his driveway can come down on to the road), Jim Timmersman (his driveway is under construction as his will be a circle driveway), Glenn Orton (was waiting on a phase II loan and within 2 weeks will be complete as he is also constructing a circle driveway).

Joe also stated that next week is the last week Meramec Paving will be able to pave. 

Maintenance 

President Sansone reported that Rick Hannick still wants to do some landscaping by the Community House, but it may be too late in the season.  Joe Hejnal stated that he would clean up the shrubs to make them look better.

Joe Hejnal also reported that the snow plow will be returned from the sandblasters by the end of the week.  The cost for the sandblasting is approximately $1,200-$1,500.  It is being sandblasted inside and out and underneath and will be painted and sealed.  Joe’s son has been doing the labor for a couple of months on the snow plow and truck and is only charging $100 total for his time.  After the plow is used in the evening during snowfalls, the plow will be water-blasted the next morning to increase the life of the plow.  Joe also stated that the bearings on the salter will need to be replaced on the truck this year.  This repair will cost around $2,000-$2,500.  Also, the blades for the plow only last 1-2 years.  Additionally, Joe stated that he is pulling the patrol boat out of the water on Thursday.  The boat will need a new bilge pump, battery and new wiring and he will clean and paint it for next spring.  Joe said that he would power wash the patrol boat and store it in the new maintenance building.  Also, the boat is leaking pretty badly from beaching the boat so often.  And the gunnels need work also.

Web Site 

Janet Hirsch stated that she posted a new picture on the website homepage which was submitted by Russ Wilner.

Dam Committee

Rich Hirsch stated that there was nothing to report on the dam and that the leak has not increased since the repair. It is still just a trickle.

Sewer Committee

Janet Hirsch reported that the land survey was done on the back of the dam and the engineering plans for the sewer plant have been put together and given to the lake’s attorney in order to transfer the land behind the dam that is required for the sewer plant to PWSD#13 and also having him grant easements allowing PWSD#13 to lay sewer pipes on Lake Tishomingo property owned by the LTPOA and also having the items assigned to PWSD#13 and that would be the rights granted under the Lake Tishomingo restrictions to lay pipes on lake lots and right of ingress and egress as required.  Janet also attached documents needed in order to make all the transfers.  Money will be received for the construction when bids are accepted.  Projected start date is January 2009.

Gate Committee

Russ Wilner reported that the outbound gate is having problems.  There have been two major incidents in which the computer needed rebooting.  The computer software running the gate is more of a problem than the gate itself.  Mike Leiweke stated that he tightened the bolts on the inbound gate enclosure and that we may need washers on the bolts. He will keep an eye on it.  If anyone would like to request gate cards, please contact Fred Steinmetz.  Fred will receive payment and hand out cards to property owners and Russ will handle the actual computer work.

Old Business  

President Sansone commented on the beautiful new bathrooms in the Community House which were done at a minimal cost.

New Business 

John Dauernheim reported that he spoke with an A cove property owner regarding the owner storing his pontoon trailer and scrap lumber in front of a neighbor’s property. Since the owner has not moved the trailer or scrap lumber the board will send him a letter requesting that he move it within 15 days. 

Lastly, the board is in need of an additional board member.  Please feel free to contact any of the LTPOA board members to inquire about volunteering.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Janet Hirsch and seconded by Marilyn Meyer to adjourn.  Motion passed.  The meeting concluded at 7:31 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Schatzman

Secretary

